
GST Advisory Meeting Minutes 

Oct 19, 2023 

5:00pm-7:00pm 

 

Members present:  

Gary Fantozzi – Shoreline Community College 
Amber Avery – Shoreline Community College 
Brandie Biering – Shoreline Community College 
Eric Thompson – Shoreline Community College  
Lisa Reager - City of Seattle 
Wes Proudlove - Shorewood High School  
Luis Guzman - KIA America 
Fred Wilson - High Road 
Freddie Callejo 
 

Introductions were made around table. 

The minutes were approved for last meeting. 

Amber asked what the needs for future technicians over the next year are, Fred indicated 1-2 
techs, Subaru is doubling the current count at the local dealer, Luis indicated that all the KIA 
dealers are looking to expand, they have issues with space.  Their business is growing faster 
that the buildings can handle. 

Amber shared she had 52 students in the AST program this past year, 6 did not finish.  Fall 2023 
quarter has 16 in class, 14 on internship.  She shared a list of where the students are working 
now and who are looking for work. 

Luis exploring more EV, cars are moving this direction and KIA is pushing hard in this space.  All 
agreed more EV training is needed.  As a group there was talk about possibility of putting a class 
together on High Voltage, hybrid safety, introduction.  This could be a certificate program 
conducted by online and in person labs in the evenings.  

Ambers class has received 6 new PICO scopes and matching laptops, they are able to see wave 
patterns while diagnosing. 

Amber talked about wanting to change the way advisory meetings are conducted and move it 
to a BILT platform.  This would be the committee going through current outcomes to see what 
is important and what may need to be dropped. This is done by scoring 1-4, keeping 3-4’s and 
discussing 1-2’s.  This will be discussed next meeting in depth. 



Amber and Lindsey Virdeh have a grant with clean energy to explore/develop a high voltage 
battery class for auto and clean energy programs. 

Wes indicated Shorewood High School is going thru recertification next year and needs 
assistance in evaluating his program sometime in December. Amber and Gary indicated they 
would help. 

Fred said he would be happy to come in and speak to the students about EV cars and working 
on them from an independent perspective. 

Luis would like KIA and Shoreline to work together on possibly embedding some KIA training 
into the program so students can get factory credit if they come to KIA.   

Everyone discussed how important electrical content is in future technicians. 

Next meeting will be sometime in April, Fred asked not to be in the morning. Wes mention 
evenings as he has classes.  We will pole prior to meeting to establish a best time. 

 

Meeting adjourned  



 





 


